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Traffic and Parking Policy 
London Borough of Richmond upon Thames 
Customer Service Centre: 020 8891 1411 
Email:  parkingpolicy@richmond.gov.uk  
 
Our Ref:  PP2113B_L_12/22_Zone F results December 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Resident / Occupier 
 
East Twickenham Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ), Zone F Review 
 
Earlier this year, we sought feedback from all properties in Zone F on whether to extend 
its operational hours/days (currently 10am to 4.30pm, Monday to Friday).  We also 
consulted properties in Beresford Avenue on the possibility of this road joining the zone. 
 
These consultations followed similar ones carried out in 2019 prior to the opening of the 
Lidl store and Deer Park School.  Both the 2019 and 2022 consultations were undertaken 
in connection with the possible impact that the new store and school could bring to the 
area. 
 
Zone F Consultation 2022 Results 
 
The results of this consultation showed: 
 
Existing Zone F area: 
Out of 2336 properties consulted, 313 responded to the consultation via the questionnaire 
– a response rate of 13% 
223 respondents (71%) prefer the CPZ to operate Monday to Friday (existing) 
227 respondents (73%) prefer the CPZ to operate 10am to 4.30pm (existing) 
 
Beresford Avenue: 
Out of 27 properties consulted, 24 responded to the consultation via the questionnaire 
– a response rate of 89% 
12 respondents (50%) wish to join Zone F 
10 respondents (42%) do not wish to join Zone F 
 
Decision and next steps on CPZ’s future operation  
 
Taking into account the above results, the decision has been made not to make any 
changes to the operational hours/days of Zone F but to add Beresford Avenue to the 
zone, along with the existing uncontrolled section of Park Road which was previously 
approved. 
 
In early/mid 2023, the Council will be advertising traffic management orders to extend the 
zone to Beresford Avenue/Park Road and to propose some minor operational 
amendments to the zone.  This will be followed by a replacement of all existing 
signage/lining.   We will write to you nearer the time with the details of the next steps in 
the process. 
 
For more information on the Zone F Review/Consultation, please visit: 
https://www.richmond.gov.uk/east_twickenham_cpz_review_zone_f 
 
 

mailto:parkingpolicy@richmond.gov.uk
https://www.richmond.gov.uk/east_twickenham_cpz_review_zone_f


 

2 
 

Official 

Other East Twickenham schemes to be progressed in 2023 
 
Please be informed of two additional schemes being progressed in this area during 2023: 
 
East Twickenham (Richmond Road) Streetscene Improvements 
 
Works will commence on Monday 9th January 2023. The first stage of the project will 
focus on the footway on Richmond Road (either side of the junction with Park Road) and 
the new entry treatment for Park Road. This part of the project is scheduled to last for 
approximately 10 weeks.   Please note access to Park Road will be maintained at all 
times.  Parking suspensions will be in place outside of Nos. 358-376 Richmond Road to 
maintain two-way traffic flow on Richmond Road. These parking suspensions will be 
separately signed in the week preceding the works. Pedestrian access to all shops will 
be maintained at all times. 
 
Proposed contraflow cycling on Morley, Denton & Cresswell Roads  
 
The Council is proposing to allow contraflow cycling along Morley Road, Denton Road 
and Cresswell Road.  The intention is to formalise two-way cycling on existing one-way 
roads for motor vehicles.  We will be consulting all affected frontages on these proposals  
early in 2023. 
 
Contact 
 
If you have any questions or queries, please e-mail: 
 
Zone F Review/Consultations – parkingpolicy@richmond.gov.uk  
Streetscene Improvements: tony.robinson@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk 
Contraflow Cycling: robert.parsey@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk 
 
or call the Customer Service Centre on 020 8891 1411 and ask for the Parking Policy 
Team. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Michael Potter 
Parking Policy Manager 
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